
Facilities Report 

March 18, 2023 

There have been no Facility meetings since the last BOD meeting.  

Updates since January 21, 2022 

 Caretakers Jerry and Sue Swaser are on their winter contract as of October 31, 2022. 

 No known issues of vandalism or trespassing. 

 During the winter freeze the copper pipe for the men’s urinal cracked. Copper pipe repair is 

completed. 

 New signs for the playground have been selected. 

 Ordered Snow Cone Machine 

 Weed eater has been evaluated and repaired.  

 Push mower and Riding lawn mower: 

o Riding lawn mower was taken in due to it wasn’t running. Was fixed and now running. 

Daniel completed tune up, sharpening blades and order a new belt (which should be 

installed time of this reading) for riding lawn mower. 

o Push mower blades sharpened. 

o Riding lawn mower new battery, bolted front bumper back on, and replace brake lever 

handle. 

o Purchase Dean’s metal tow behind utility trailer for the riding lawn mower for $40.00. 

This is the one we’ve been using last couple years in the park.  

 Next meeting: TBD 

 Financial answers to last board meeting questions to the facilities chair regarding marina project 

are currently pending additional financial information. 

 Pricing out new aluminum ski boat ramp. 

 Cleaned up horse shoe pits and preparing for sand and framing them in. 

 Will be ordering annual supplies for park and completing inventory. 

 Caretakers will be on summer contract come April 1, 2023 

o Caretaker contract attached to facilities report. I don’t see any needed changes to 

caretaker’s summer contract. Dates have been updated and motion to approve 

contract. 

Thank you to everyone that has helped maintain the park, help our new caretakers, volunteered your 

time, and to everyone for the little things you do and the positive and helpful attitude you have all 

provided and continue to bring to our fine community. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Daniel McClough, Facility Chair 


